
IMPORTANT MESSAGE 
 

PLEASE ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM ON THE BID COVER SHEET. 
 

CITY OF NAPLES 
PURCHASING DIVISION 

CITY HALL, 735 8TH STREET SOUTH 
NAPLES, FLORIDA   34102 

PH: 239-213-7100     FX: 239-213-7105 
 

ADDENDUM NUMBER 1 
 

NOTIFICATION DATE: 
 

 
8/7/2020 

 
 

SOLICITATION TITLE: 
 

 
Battery Purchase - ITB  

SOLICITATION 
NUMBER: 

 
20-049 

BID OPENING DATE & TIME: 
 
 

8/31/2020 
2:00PM 

 

THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION IS HEREBY INCORPORATED INTO,  
AND MADE AN OFFICIAL PART OF THE ABOVE REFERENCED BID. 

The following answers to written submitted questions: 
1. Do you possibly have the OEM part number for the battery you are currently using? The specs 

and dimensions listed in the bid are somewhat unusual and I want to ensure I am cross 
referencing the correct battery? Thank you for your help. 

ANSWER: The current battery we have in use is the Clary OPB-1241. We are looking for 
batteries that meet or exceed our specs we put out, while also maintaining the same 
dimensions. 

2. Can you please let me know some more detail on the batteries being requested? Sample details 
I am looking for are terminals on the battery, size requirements, amps/amp hours, etc.   

ANSWER: The battery specs we are looking for are listed under our specification portion. For 
an example, we currently have the Clary OPB-1241 in use in our cabinets. We are looking for 
batteries that meet or exceed the listed specs we put out while also staying within the 
specified dimensions.      

3. I am working on the attached bid opportunity for City of Naples. If you take a look at page # 23 
there are 5 line items which sums up to total 510 batteries and on the page # 25 its mentioned 
under SOW that “ This bid is for the purchase and delivery of 160 12VDC batteries”. Please clarify 
that are the specifications same for 510 units or not ? and total units requested are 510 or 160?   

ANSWER: Please reference page 27 of the bid document under Scope of Work that states” 
This bid is for the purchase and delivery of 160 12VDC batteries to provide reliable power to 
our traffic controllers and other sensitive equipment.  Also, please reference page 4 section 
15 of the General Conditions that states, “As the best interest of the City may require, the 
right is reserved to make award(s) by individual item, group of items, all or none, divide the 
award or a combination thereof; to reject any and all proposals or waive any minor  
irregularity or technicality in proposals received” 

4. Battery Systems would like to see if we are able to bid on this solicitation? What battery 
(manufacturer & part number) is currently being used for this application? 
  

ANSWER: Please reference question #2. 
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